From: Jon England

To: Gelin, Lynn

Cc: emerycap@gmail.com; Alarcon, Jorge; Barletto, Missie
Subject: FED Garage Spaces fee waive request.

Date: Friday, July 31, 2020 9:12:09 AM

Attachments: Ameristar-federspiel letter .pdf

**Please be cautious**

This email originated from outside of The City of Delray Beach. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good morning Lynn,

Please see the attached letter regarding 40 parking spaces in the Federspiel Garage that we
normally rent to service the valet demand. Due to COVID-19 we have not utilized those
spaces since March 15, 2020 when forced to close operations. We would like to make a formal
request to relieve us of our financial obligations regarding those spaces. We were under the
impression that those fees were being waived pursuant to our request to waive the valet Queue
fees. After review with city staff we learned those fees were a separate item. We would
certainly like to resume our arrangement once business gets to the point that we are in need of
those spaces once again. Unfortunately at this time it is not feasible for us to rent them.
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July 23, 2020

By email: ameristarie@gmail.com

Jon England
Ameristar Parking

Re: Federspiel Parking Garage

Dear Mr. England,

The City of Delray Beach’s Finance Department has asked me to follow-up with you concerning the
forty (40) spaces that you have been renting from the City on a month-to-month basis since April of
2018 when your prior license agreement expired. Currently, you have an outstanding balance of
$5,136 which represents use of the parking spaces at the Federspiel Garage for April, May and June
of 2020.

After review of your License Agreement for use of the 40 parking spaces in the Federspiel Garage, |
regret to inform you that there is no Force Majeure provision that would excuse the payment of the
rental fees you owe the City. Additionally, the City reminds you that there is a provision for addition
of a 5 percent late fee that has not been assessed at this time.

Please accept this notification that you are not to utilize the Federspiel Parking Garage until your
account is current and any issues with unpaid balance have been resolved.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Jorge A Alarcon
Parking Facility Manager

Cc: Lynn Gelin, City Attorney
Marie Kalka, Finance Director
Missie Barletto, Public Works Director
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